
A PLEASANT SURPRISE

We have been fortunate in persuading Mr. Kenneth Robertson to address
our forthcoming meeting in place of Mr. John Flanagan who will be
with us at another meeting in the near future.

Mr. Robertson hails from Berkeley, California, and graduated from the
University of Utah and from Georgetown University in Washington, D.C.
He was recently appointed the Secretary of Labor's Personal Regional
Representative for the Western States. In this capacity he serves as
director of the Department's activities in the West and as its offical
spokesman. He has worked for the Department of Labor for 26 years; in
1948 he was assigned to San Francisco as regional attorney, and in 1963
he was appointed the Secretary's regional representative in Washington,
D.C.

As Mr. Robertson will undoubtedly express Secretary Wirtz' opinions on
forthcoming legislative actions of the new congress, his presentation
should be of great interest to all of us.
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